President Felipe Calderon 
Residencia Oficial de los Pinos 
Casa Miguel Alemán
Col. San Miguel Chapultepec, 

C.P. 11850, Distrito Federal, México 

 

Dear President Calderon,
I respectfully call upon the Mexican Authorities to: 

Prosecute those responsible for the Death of Kirsty MacColl 

It is almost six years since Kirsty MacColl was killed on the 18th December 2000 in Cozumel. 

To date Justice has not been served and impunity from prosecution continues to protect those responsible for her death. 

Despite two visits to Mexico by Kirsty’s mother Jean and ongoing assurances from the Mexican Attorney General’s office that matters would be resolved the perpetrators are still to be properly investigated and charged. 

It has taken four years for a formal criminal investigation to be re opened after an extensive and costly campaign and there are worrying indications that criminal investigation may well be a token effort! 

Matters are not progressing well, subpoenas on key witnesses are yet to be issued and served and despite clear evidence that is already in the possession of the Federal Prosecutor, the perpetrators continue to enjoy impunity from prosecution. 

The Mexican Authorities have moved very swiftly to protect the £5.7 billion/ year tourist industry by passing new laws as a result of our campaign, which is welcome……….. but Justice? 
We urge those responsible to monitor and control the criminal investigation and bring matters to a swift conclusion by arresting and prosecuting those really responsible for Kirsty’s death. 

The international community expects nothing less. 
Yours faithfully 

